Council Meeting

January 27th, 2000


Minutes

Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

January 27, 2000

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the regular meeting of the Silver Lake city council at 6:20 p.m.

Roll Call:

Council Members Present: Kieser, Marschel, Rannow, Wawrzyniak

Absent:  None


Department Heads Present:  David Peck/City Administrator, Eric Klein/Police Chief, Tom Chap/Liquor Store Manager, Dale Kosek/Public Works Supervisor,

Also Present:  Ken Merrill/Silver Lake Leader,  Tom Serrie/HDRA and 107 others as listed on file at the city office.

Consent Agenda:


1.
Claims to be Paid- as of January 27th, 2000     
$    3,391.83


2.
Claims Paid in – December 1999/January 2000
    63,050.91


3.
Payroll – Paid in December 1999 


    40,930.98

4. Approve the minutes from the December 16th, 1999 regular meeting and the January 6th,  2000 annual business meeting

5.          Building permit construction values to date
 


The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to approve the consent agenda.  Unanimous.

General Business:

Tom Serie explained  McLeod County's HDRC plans for building more townhouses in the city,  the need for council support and the need to find a suitable location.

The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Kieser to approve renewal of rentals of sewer pond tracts to Glenn Mallak for farming. Unanimous. 

Department Business:

A. Liquor and Auditorium Report 

1. The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Marschel to approve the reviews as presented for Bonnie Gaspar, Mary Butler and Verona Kosek. Unanimous.

2. Questions were asked from the floor concerning the liquor stores sales for 1999 as compared to last year.  Chap left and returned with the reports.

3.  1999, year-end wrap up reports to be available at the February regular meeting.

4. An epoxy floor covering will be put down for the auditorium floor.

5. Promotions are in place for the purchase of a big screen TV for the liquor store.

B. Public Works Report:

1. The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Wawrzyniak to approve the snow plow policy as presented.  Unanimous.

2. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to approve the promotion of Gary Jerabek to  Mechanic 3, with Grade 3 benefits.  Unanimous.

3. Updates on the season's snow hauling 

4. Possibilities for the purchase of a camera to televise the sewer system for the Infiltration & Inflow projects were discussed with the possibility of sharing the purchase with another city.

5. Purchase of a generator as a backup power source for the city water supply was recommended.

C. Police Report: 

1. Klein handed out the monthly activity reports.

2. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to accept Paul Wegner's resignation according to the terms of severance as recommended by the personnel committee. Unanimous

3. The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Kieser to suspend all police duty  observer activities until the policy manual for Reserves is finished.

4. The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Kieser to permit Trevor Evans to observe an officer by February 2nd, 2000. Unanimous.

5. The issue of permitting any minors in the liquor store was discussed.

6. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Rannow to accept the resignation of Chris Wawrzyniak. Unanimous.

D. Administrators Report

1.
The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Rannow to audio record the council meetings.

2.
The February regular meeting is to be held on February 23rd at 6:00 p.m. due to conflicts with council members with the regularly scheduled date.


The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Wawrzyniak to adjourn until the regular meeting to be held February 23rd, 2000.  Unanimous. 

__________________________

    Roxanne Yurek/Mayor

ATTEST:______________________________


David Peck/Clerk-Administrator





SEAL:












